GEORGE ADAMSKI PALOMAR TORRACES STAR ROUTE VALLEY CENTER, CALIFORNIA

December 24, 1987

Dear Co-worker:

A New Year's message to the People of Earth:

Many times the Brothers have discussed with me the differences between their way of life and that followed by the peoples of our world. At one time in the history of each planet there have been divisions between the peoples. In our system these differences have been worked out on every planet except Earth. Today they are living in peace, harmony and understanding -- true brotherhood enoughen, according to the Law of the Universe.

In a recent meeting, Outhou told me a little more about their Council system, a meeting of which he had recently attended. He said that they had learned that peace, the goal of Mankind everywhere throughout Infinity, could never be attained over the highest of prejudice and armement. From experience the people of other worlds had learned that only over a council table, in the presence of open minds and heart-felt desire for understanding one enother's problems could peace be brought about between individuals and nations. So great was this lesson, that even today all planetary problems are solved by a council of representatives from every class of peoples and every section of the planet.

Understanding, with continual progress, between planets of our system is accomplished through an interplanetary Council. In this body, only representatives from Earth are still missing.

"Daring our discussion it was brought out that any man, tribe, or nation who arms "itself against another is but impring destruction for itself. This was why Jesus commanded Pêter to put up his sword, with the warning, "all they that take the sword shall perish with the sword." Mat. 26-52

Today the nations of Earth are beset with many problems.

This is the Brothers' message to us at the beginning of this New Year, that peace, understanding and brotherhood may be brought nearer to a fulfillment on our planet before 1958 draws to a close.

Many blessings to all.

Sincerely,

GA : In

George Admiskt

damake

Dear Mr. Kubota:

Although I have not received a reply to my letter of November 25 to you, I feel sure of your support and cooperation in this world-wide program which the Brothers have suggested and which is working well in several nations. It is our hope that almost all nations will be cooperating before the end of next year.

For this reason I am keeping you informed of latest information that you may share it with your countrymen. As quickly as I hear from you, if you express willingness to so work, I will send you the names and addresses of all of my Japanese correspondents that you may work with them for their own better understanding and toward peace and happiness among all men on Earth.

G.A.